
  

Minutes of the meeting of Gwernymynydd Community Council held on Thursday February 20th at 7.30 pm 

in the Village centre. 

1. Councillors present: Karen Hughes, Phil Roberts, Marjorie Thomson, Frances Rosedale and Sharon 

Godwin. 

 

2. Apologies for Absence. Cllr Rhian Griffiths. 

 

3.         Members Code of Conduct, Declarations of Interest. Cllr Frances Rosedale declared an interest in 

a letter of correspondence received by the clerk from John Bownes. 

 

4.         To approve the minutes from the previous meeting.  The minutes were approved and will be 

signed by the chair. 

 

5.         Matters Arising from the Minutes of the previous meeting. None 

 

6. Plans for the resurfacing of the pump track. The quote and details of the resurfacing of the pump 

track have been emailed to all members. It is hoped that this can go ahead in the coming year, with the support 

of ‘Gwella’ and the match funding they offer. The quote was £9,850 plus VAT (dated 01.08.24). It is hoped 

that we can involve the children in the plans for the refurbishment of the play area at Tros y Wern, which is 

well used after school by the children. Eric suggested looki ng at marketing and promoting GCC to attract 

sponsors or donations from local companies and offered help with application for grants.  

 

7.      Member Reports  

  

              Glyndwr Road; Blaen Wern; Minffordd Fields; Ruthin Road; Swan Lane. 

              Tros y Wern Cadole and Llys Enfys. No members reports. 
   

  8. Police Reports. 

  Glyndwr Road; Blaen Wern; Minffordd Fields; Ruthin Road; Swan Lane. 

              Tros y Wern; Cadole and Llys Enfys No Police report. 

       

9. Training Modules   New dates for training have been emailed to all members. 

 

10.       Upcoming events  The bingo afternoon raised £224.60 after costs, it was very well supported and it 

is hoped that another event can be arranged. Many thanks to Sharon Godwin and Karen Hughes for all their 

hard work on the day and beforehand collecting prizes and organising the event. A big thank you Cllr Adele 

Davies Cooke for her donation of the main prize of a large food hamper. 
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11. Finance  

It was decided that GCC will continue to cover the printing costs of the newsletter, minus the revenue 

received from advertising. The clerk is to email GVC to be invoiced quarterly for the newsletter and the 

meeting room hire.  

Due to a shortfall in the bank account the clerk has agreed not to take a salary until the April precept is 

received. Clwyd pension will still be paid for the clerk. 

 

Cash received by clerk for bingo £276.50 

 

 

Bank account balance at 28.02.25 £1041.13 

 

 

Dated this February 28th , 2025 

 

 

Mrs. C. Buckley 

 

Clerk to the Council 

 


